
Rectory Friday News 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

School Unplugged 

This week we have challenged ourselves as a school to have a whole week ‘unplugged’. This means that 
teachers have been teaching without using their screens and the technology in our rooms. Even though 
the development of technology can help us in all areas of our learning, we wanted to do our part in re-
ducing the amount of time our children are looking at a screen—this even includes Friday’s celebration 
assembly! It has been lovely to see all the activities around school and how creative our teachers chil-
dren have been.   

Here is what the children thought:  

Year 6 said: ‘We have more discussions and less screen time, but it means we see less pictures.’ 

Year 1 said: ‘Miss Pear drew more and we enjoyed the flashcards in fluency. I like writing more in retriev-
al.’ 

Year 5 said: ‘It’s really good because you need to save electricity as it is really important. If we save more 
electricity, we can use it when we need it.’ 

Curriculum 

 

Year 4 — Year 4 had the chance to take part in a class debate this week around deforestation. The chil-

dren had to take on different roles and argue their point to the rest of the class. All the children got 

very passionate and involved in the debate which was lovely to see. They then got to choose what they 

thought was the most important point in the argument and write more about it in their books.   

 

Year 3— On Monday, Year 3 explored skeletons and made a new skeleton friend, which they found 

very exciting! They worked together to label its different parts and then explored why we have skele-

tons. By experimenting with a dictionary and a magazine, Year 3 learned that our spines are very im-

portant because they support us, and we would fall over without them!  

School Council SPARK Team 

This week, six of our school councillors went to visit the University of North-
ampton to form our SPARK Team. The SPARK Award is all about children 
learning about social impact, building resilience and problem solving. They 
started planning and preparing for a project that will enhance our school 
community and help their peers. Their next step is to create a presentation 
with their ideas to Ms Williams, and begin planning their next moves to bring 
their ideas into reality! 

We are so proud of how they represented the school, and thank you Mrs 
Walker for escorting our children.  

 



Online Home Learning! 

As part of her Science learning in class, Chiedza 

has made this fantastic farm. Their topic ‘From 

Farm to Fork’ has inspired her to show all the 

different animals that we would find on a farm. 

Year 4 have been writing letters as the main character of their 

story. The book is called ‘Crenshaw’, and it is about a boy 

called Jackson as his family goes through a hard time. The 

letters were beautifully written, full of emotion, and it was 

lovely to see their handwriting improving too! 
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Date Year Group Event 

3rd December  All Visitor from the Church to do assembly 

4th December EYFS Visit from an Optician  

4th December  Yr 5-6 RFPS Vs BPS Football match 

   

Dates for your Diary 

 

Please make sure you pack 

warm PE clothes for your 

child as they may still have 

PE outside, depending on 

the sport. Trousers and 

hoodies are encouraged! 

Bright Sky App  Bright Sky is a safe, easy-to-use app and website that 
provides practical support and information about domestic abuse. It 
is designed for anyone experiencing domestic abuse, or anyone who is 
worried about a friend, family member, or colleague.   

Thanks, Sam 

https://7m8sx.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/sh/WCPzyXJTZ7nxB7yPoqRU69Qq2Clf9YDU/0ikCvp6LiTi0
https://7m8sx.r.a.d.sendibm1.com/mk/cl/f/sh/WCPzyXJTZ7vkFABgAvv9rtadAzemPFpc/_xX3Kg6jP_IJ



